Physical Education Annual Review Meeting

Wednesday, February 18, 2009


The Physical Education Annual Review Meeting took place on Wednesday, February 18, 2009 at 7:40 a.m. in the GCMS Elementary School library.  Those in attendance were:  Mike Allen, Chad Acree, Amy Doman, Jeff Elder, Chrystal Little, and Sharon Pool.  The current curriculum was discussed, along with current fitness focus in the different grade levels.


Elementary School


Jeff and Chrystal reported that the new P.E. curriculum is in place at the elementary school.  This year, they have incorporated additional fitness circuits at grades 2,3,and 4.  Also, early in the year, Cheryl Elder came to the kindergarten P.E. classes and taught the students Yoga.  They were able to learn some of the Yoga positions.


Middle School


Amy and Chad reported that there is no need for any revisions in the new curriculum for middle school P.E.  Concerning fitness, the sixth, seventh, and eighth grade students have two fitness days per week.  Many students are not interested in the fitness part of P.E., to the point that about 25% of the students put forth minimal effort at the various stations.  This is a concern, since it is the fitness focus that they will need to take with them through out their lives.  Many of those who do not put for effort are also not involved in sports.  So their low grades will not affect eligibility.  Increasing interest in fitness has been a real challenge at the middle school level.


High School


Mike Allen reported for the high school.  He said that currently, Kathy Hussey has her students choose from ten exercises each day.  They can select the ones that they want to do on and individual basis.  Mike said that Fitness P.E. is very important, especially for those students who are in sports.  Those students are required to workout twice a week, and it is difficult to fit those times in during practices. The coaches there agreed that students truly benefit from Fitness P.E.  They would like to make it mandatory for athletes to take Fitness P.E., but understand that it must remain optional.  When Fitness classes first began, there was only one class.  Currently, it is taught four periods a day, and the classes are full.  However; there are only about eight girls who take it.  We also discussed that those students who are in sports their junior and senior years are able to opt out of a P.E. class.


Mike also mentioned that the students in Fitness P.E. seem to really enjoy the “Stack” magazine.  It offers nutrition tips, as well as information on exercise and workout programs.  Mike also said that he had discussed “Zero Hour P.E.” with Mike Lindy.  P.E. would be taught before school, so that students could have the option to use that period for another subject.  It would also help get the student’s heart rate up early in the day, which is supposed to actually enhance learning through out the day.  

